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Thereõs a little line in the second verse of Paul Simonõs song African Skies; itõs a song 
from his famous album Graceland, and it goes like this: 

      In early memory 

   Mission music 

   Was ringing 'round my nursery door 
 

I can imagine that many of you here might feel this way too. Some of my earliest most vivid memories are 
not memories of sight but memories of sound; memories of music. Lullabies, childrenõs songs, but more 
than any of them, hymns; the worship songs of the Church. And the songs of my memory are almost always 
accompanied by the pipe organ. I can hear the organ in my head ringing out the deep cadences of òThe Old 
Rugged Crossó òAmazing Graceó òOnward Christian Soldiersó and òLift High the Cross.ó I can hear the faith-
ful warbling of Mrs. Ethel Potinski and Mrs. Birdie Phelps. And with them the pipe organ faithfully leading 
and following all at the same time Christõs Church in worship. 

Since the 8th century, the pipe organ has been part of Western Christianityõs musical memory (or so goes 
one legend.) It was the Byzantine Emperor Constantine V that gifted Pepin the Short, father of Charle-
magne, an organ with ògreat leaden pipesó in 757 AD. And thus it has been part of the first memories of un-
told numbers of Christians in the West ever since. The pipe organ has been the cornerstone of innumerable 
works of musical genius and the humble stalwart of country parish singing. One cannot truly understand nor 
fully embrace the great Anglican sacred music tradition without the strength and dynamism of a pipe organ. 

Tomorrow morning, the instrument behind me, the instrument that has led worship at the Redeemer for a 
generation will leave this place. Every pipe, every key, the bellows, the windchest and all the things that 
make it what it is will leave to be rebuilt and remade. And far away, in the mystical land of California, a new 
organ is being built with the hope that it will be installed in this same place one year from now. 

But why? Some have asked. Why would a parish go through this much trouble, this much energy, time and 
money to do something like this? Havenõt we moved beyond the medieval technology of popes and pipes? Surely there are techno-
logical advances that make such an investment, such a labor passe and wasteful? Surely weõve moved beyond the pipe organ as the 
centerpiece of our Sunday worship. I answer all of these with simply, òNo.ó 

I answer ôNoõ, because the pipe organ is not simply about the music that it makes. The pipe organ and its presence in an Episcopal 
Church is about worship. Worship; the central Christian act of faithfulness. Worship is the very heart of our weekly gatherings; our 
remembrances of Christõs atoning work on the cross and our celebration of His resurrection. Worship is the public declaration that 
above all things, God and God alone is the worthy recipient of our praise and thanksgivings. Thus the pipe organ is our partner in 
raising up our weekly sacrifice, not of sheep and bulls, but of our sacrificial praise and thanksgiving. Worship is very meet, very 
right, and our bounden duty. And for five hundred years, our Anglican tradition has crafted its worship in close company to the 
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Letters Redeemer News 

Continued from p. 1 

These past few weeks have been so full for me- not of duties, but of sweet thankfulness.  I enjoyed my last confirmation over-
night at church of the Advent, surrounded and steadied by a crackerjack team: Nicole and Jesse Tumblin (assisted by Quincy), 
Carolyn Twomey, Tom Fraatz, Rev. Marc Eames, Rev. Sammy Wood, and Gabriel Ellsworth. The high point as always was 
the midnight mass- which really was a midnight mass (donõt quite know how we got off our spot-on timing).  

On Saturday I attended a service of confirmation at St Paulõs Dedham where I watched our 2017 class receive the laying of 
hands- a very real commissioning of their Christian life and witness.  Then Saturday afternoon I went with Richard to a won-
derful party in the newly beautified Rectory Garden. Thanks to all who came and who hosted such a delightful event that made 
us both feel exceedingly appreciated and loved! The chocolate cake was delicious and gorgeous. And then I have heard and 
read so many very real and personal expressions of thanks for the ministry I have been so privileged to share with you.   

Church of the Redeemer, you know how to love!  How very kind of God to have brought me to such green pastures these last 
five years. 

power of pipes.  

Organs are not only our companion in proclaiming Godõs praise, but they have been our companion in teaching the faith. I, as a parent 
of a faithful Redeemer Chorister, have seen first hand the depth of theological education being received in our daughterõs deepening 
knowledge of the hymnody of our Church. Alongside the ubiquitous Charles Wesley and Isaac Watts names like Tallis, Byrd, Purcell, 
Parry, Elgar, Williams, Donne, Watts and countless others have rooted the musical life of our tradition in the deepest and richest the-
ological soil. Trinitarian anthems and ecclesiological orthodoxy are taught to the faithful not in the classrooms of seminaries but in 
parishes through the praises of Godõs people powered by pipes. When your daughter comes home asking, òDad, what does it mean to 
hearken to the anthem glorious of the martyrs robed in white?ó The opportunity to teach from the depths of the faith becomes utter 
joy.  

Tomorrow morning this instrument leaves this place, but it will once again glorify God in the praises of the Church. This facade, God 
willing, will also serve its original purpose as a visual reminder of the Christian call to worship. Tonight, Michael has already offered 
the first psalm he played on this organ, and the anthems remind us that this day, this time has come to an end. But the praises of Godõs 
people in this place will continue, and the early memories of children will be made in this place with our music. Above all we give all 
thanks to our God who has provided the resources for a new pipe organ to be our companion in praise. 

A Fitting Farewell for Reverend Margery (and Richard) 

2017 Confirmation class and teachers  
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From the Wardens  

Carolyn Thayer Ross and Nina Moriarty  

Nina Moriarty, Junior Warden Carolyn Thayer Ross, Senior Warden  

 Fellow Parishioners, 
 

Our program year is coming to an end and this beautiful spring is quickly becoming summer. Margeryõs last day with us will be on 
Sunday, May 28th. There was a party for Margery and Richard last weekend in the rectory garden and both were presented with 
gifts from the Parish. Margery received an antique communion set, a tippet (a liturgical scarf for Morning Prayer), a Stole from the 
Holy Rood Guild, a Pyx (a container for reserved Sacrament), a scrap book from the Sunday School and artwork of the church from 
one of our favorite artists, Dan McCarthy. Richard was given an electric brewery from the Menõs Bible Study Group. 
 

If you were not at Margeryõs garden party, please take a moment to look behind the hedges at the newly planted, pruned and 
groomed rectory gardens. The Grounds Committee, especially Diana Tsomides, Britt Lee, Tish Mead and Carol Post deserve our 
thanks for their work in bringing new life to the rectory back yard.  
 

Another joyful event on Saturday was the confirmation of seventeen children and one adult and the reaffirmation of another adult 
from the Church of the Redeemer. Join us in congratulating our new confirmands.  
 

Youth Sunday was last Sunday. The service was impressively led by Sarah McEachern as the Officiant and Will Farber, who gave the 
Sermon. Si Jones, Sam Mills and Bannon Jones were the Lectors and Cole Matlack and Brodie Lee were ushers. The choristers sang 
and Suzannah Dangelo and Ellie DeLorey had solos during a beautiful version of  the 23rd Psalm. We recognized the Servers, Aco-
lytes and Choristers, as well as those who have given of their time to help our youth and gave a special thank you to Leslie Wil-
liams, our Interim Sunday School Coordinator who has been a beloved presence in our Sunday School since Bobby left. It was a 
happy day for the Redeemer in celebration of the many blessings that our children bring to the parish community.  
 

At the May Vestry Meeting, Amy Weed reported on the grants for the year for the Mission and Outreach Committee; Anne 
Grandin gave a report for Helping Hands. Dan McCarthy and Jen Ewing made a presentation on Planned Giving and testamentary 
gifts and a program to encourage parishioners to remember the Church of the Redeemer in our wills.  
 

Our new Priest for Children, Youth and Family Ministries, Emily Garcia will be ordained on June 3rd. She will join us on Sunday, 
June 4th. We know that we all will extend a warm welcome to her as she joins the Redeemer family. We hope to see you at the 
end of the year Parish Picnic on June 11th.   
 

Your servants, 
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                                         VOLUNTEERS  

NEEDED JUNE 29th and JUNE 30th 

                        We need your help to provide lunches for 200 B-SAFE Counselors in Training. 

Thursday, June 29th and/or Friday, June 30th 

11:00 am - 1:00 pm at Epiphany School 

Mission & Outreach 

                 The Church Service League Christmas Market Planning  

The Church Service League will meet Monday, September 11th at 9am in the Tripp Room to begin discuss-

ing a new season of fellowship and fundraising for the Christmas Market Weekend, which is  

December 1st and 2nd this year. THIS IS A GREAT TIME TO GET INVOLVED IN THIS  

IMPORTANT FUNDRAISER. There are many ways to participate! If you would like to donate a house or tickets or art or 

party or heirloom to our Live Auction, Cara Hawkey (hawkeycm@gmail.com, Julia Woodard (jbillo@aol.com) and Amy 

Weed (amywjune7@gmail.com), our Christmas Market chairs, would love to know. If you see a great vendor who might like 

to participate in our Christmas Market, please tell our Consignor chair, Cara Hawkey (hawkeycm@gmail.com)!  

All are welcome at meetings of the Church Service League, where the work of our committees often includes a great deal of fun. 

See you there, friends.           ñMary Crown, CSL President 

Join your church family in the back parking lot immediately after morning worship for some 

quality food and fellowship. Along with our resident grillmeister, Rev. Mike Dangelo, work-

ing the grills, we'll provide hamburgers, hot dogs, drinks, and paper products. 

We'd like you to bring a dish to share. 

   

 

  

(Please note that we still want you to join us even if you are unable to bring food!) 

Last Names: A - H please bring a salad. 

Last Names: I - O please bring a side dish. 

Last Names: P - Z please bring a dessert. 

You are invited to the Church Service League Annual Meeting & Luncheon 
 

Monday, June 5th at the home of Britt Lee 
30 Princeton Rd. Chestnut Hill 

9:30am: coffee, sweets, and Christmas Market planning meeting 
11am to noon: Annual Meeting 
Noon: Lunch catered by Rifrullos! 

Church Service League 

All Parish  -  Join us June 11th for our end o f year Picnic 
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Sunday School Schedule 

June 4: Sunday School and Eucharist Sunday with Baptism 

June 11: Sunday School and Eucharist Sunday + All Parish Picnic!  

June 18: Sunday School and Eucharist Sunday 

June 25: Sunday School and Eucharist Sunday  

   Sunday School News 
    From Emily García, Deacon for Children, Youth and Family Ministries 

Hello, Church of the Redeemer! 

Iõm so looking forward to meeting you all in June. Iõve had the chance to meet some lovely and thoughtful 
(and hilarious) members of your church already, and have even spent a full morning in your Sunday School 

classrooms and chapelñand it is a delight for me to think that soon I will be a member of your community. Thank you for invit-
ing me to be part of your church family! 

Iõve spent the last ten years working with children in all sorts of jobs, and I feel very lucky to be settling down to work with 
children in a parish. I believe that Christian communities gathered in worship, and built up in love and forgiveness, are one of 
the most powerful ways in which Godõs love is shown to us and to the world. In communities like yours, children and adults 
come to know and love God, and to know and love each other. To welcome children into our Christian identity in such a com-
munity is a privilege, and I am so grateful for it.  

I look forward to meeting you and getting to know you (all of you, no matter your age!), very soon.  

Yours sincerely,  
Emily García 

Mission and Outreach wishes to thank the many Redeemer parishioners 

who prepared sandwiches and served lunch to the common cathedral 

worshippers the weekend of May 6th and 7th. 
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Kyle Anderson, Michael Brogan, Dominick Cannavo, Juliette Cobian (John de Jongõs mother), Alex Davis,  

William Davis, C.L. Finley, Robert Hunter,  Jim Irvine (Lucinda Doranõs brother), Sara Katz, Tim Kenney, Dae 

Lee and family, Alison Lo, Adam, Alice, Doris, Jane, Janice, Larry, Nathaniel, Peris, Regina, Rick, Tom 

For  Those in Need of Prayer 

May Altar Flowers are given to the Glory of God and.. 
May 7th: in loving memory of Dr. J. Scott Abercrombie 

 

CHURCH OF THE REDEEMER ALTAR FLOWERS  
Summer Arrangements 
July 2ndñSeptember 3rd 

 
Simplified arrangements for the High Altar summer services are  

available for designation at a suggested donation of $50 per Sunday.  

¶ Any number of people may sign up for the same Sunday; parishioners may sign up for as many Sundays as they 

wish. 

¶ Flowers may be given either in memory of, in thanksgiving for, or in celebration of a birthday, anniversary, etc. 

Designation date:       

Please circle one:    in loving memory of      in thanksgiving for       in celebration of ...a birthday... a marriageé          

an anniversaryé a graduation   

Name(s) of person(s) being honored: 

________________________________________________________________________________________   

Donor Name(s) to be listed: _______________________________________ or Anonymous (please circle) 

Donor Name: _________________________________________________Phone:     

Address:               

I would like to make an undesignated gift to the flower fund of $ ________________. 

 

Please make checks payable to Church of the Redeemer. Forms and checks can be mailed to:  

Suzy Westcott, Church of the Redeemer, 379 Hammond Street, Chestnut Hill, MA 02467. 

Altar Guild  

6/4/2017  
Pentecost 

Whitsunday 
HE II 

Alexandra McPeek &  
Megan Sampson 
Anne Abercrombie 

Andy Lawson 

6/11/2017          
HE II 

Debby Mills 
Catherine Brigham 

Anne Grandin 
Betty Swinton 

6/18/2017           
HE II 

Gina Cummings 
Pam Awtrey 

Lucinda Doran 
Julie Bullard 
Carol Post 

6/25/2017          
HE II 

Lynda Forse & Candy Haydock 
Judy Bland 
Judy Reece  
Eve Roberts 



 

 

Page  7     June 2017  

Redeemer News                     Formation 

YOU  WILL NOT  WANT  TO MISS 

 

 

 

Hana Taylor, Violin 

Eleanor Raine, Piano 

Charlotte Raine, Cello 

Your $15 donation will benefit  
Welcoming America 

an organization to help immigrants  
adjust to life in the United States. 
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Service Assistants for June 

Seeking Service Assistants for 2017-2018 

If you are interested in serving as a new Acolyte (entering 5thñ7th grade) Server (entering 8thñ12th 
grade), Lector, Usher, or Lay Eucharistic Minister please let us know of your interest: of-
fice@redeemerchestnuthill.org or call 617-566-7679.  
 

Acolyte and Server training is Saturday, September 9th at 10am. Brief training with the Verger is re-
quired for all positions except ushers before the first day of service. New ushers are trained òon the jobó by 
the head usher for that Sunday and the rest of the ushering team, in addition to receiving an ushersõ instruction manual 
upon registering as a new usher. If you have any questions about the responsibilities of these positions, please feel free to contact an 
active service assistant or our verger, Suzy Westcott. verger@redeemerchestnuthill.org 

Date Server Acolyte LEM  Lectors Ushers 

6/4/2017 
Pentecost 
Baptism 
 HE II 

Colin Baker 
Jack McSwain        

Toby Pyle 
Lucinda Doran 
Suzy Westcott 

Graeme Mills       
John de Jong 

M. Aylward       
John Grandin        
John de Jong         
Graeme Mills 

6/11/2017          
HE II 

Bannon Jones 
Ellie DeLorey     
Jack McSwain 

Graeme Mills                     
Debby Mills 

Lloyd Dahmen        
Barbara Kennard 

Lloyd Dahmen         
Dick Tucker           
Sally Hurlbut           
Aaron Dunn 

6/18/2017           
HE II 

Suzy Westcott 
Jack McSwain                    

TBD 
Lucinda Doran 
Suzy Westcott 

Velura Perry        
Betty Swinton 

Dick Tucker                              
Sally Hurlbut      
Velura Perry            

6/25/2017          
HE II 

Suzy Westcott 
Jack McSwain                                       

TBD 
Lucinda Doran 
Suzy Westcott 

Betty Swinton    
Velura Perry 

Velura Perry            
Sally Hurlbut       
Dick Tucker        

NAME: _________________________________POSITIONS:_________________ 

Please check the days you are available. (All services are at 10:00 am unless noted.) 

Sunday Sept. 10   Sunday Dec  3   

Sunday Sept. 17   Sunday Dec. 10   

Sunday Sept 24   Sunday Dec 17 Pageant   

Sunday Oct 1   Lessons & Carols Dec 21 7:30pm   

Sunday Oct 8   Sunday Dec 24  9:00am   

Sunday Oct 15   Christmas Eve Dec 24  3pm   

Sunday Oct 22   Christmas Eve Dec 24  6pm   

Sunday Oct 22 Evensong 5pm   Christmas Eve Dec 24  9:30pm   

Sunday Oct 29   Christmas Day Dec 25   

Sunday Nov 5   Sunday Dec 31   

Sunday Nov 12   Sunday Jan 7   

Sunday Nov 19   Sunday Jan 14   

Sunday Nov 19 Evensong 5pm   Sunday Jan 21   

Thursday Nov 23 Thanksgiving 10am   Sunday Jan 28   

Sunday Nov 26   Sunday Jan 28 Evensong 5pm   

Service Assistant CardñFall 2017 

All service assistants, please fill out this card and email to office@redeemerchestnuthill.org by August 1st. 
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I/We would like  

____To be an Archangel of the 2017-2018 Church of the Redeemer Concert Series @ $1000 
 

____To be an Angel of the 2017-2018 Church of the Redeemer Concert Series @ $750 
 

____To be a Benefactor of the 2017-2018 Church of the Redeemer Concert Series @ $500 
 

____To be a Patron of the 2017-2018 Church of the Redeemer Concert Series @ $250 
 

____To be a Sponsor of the 2017-2018 Church of the Redeemer Concert Series @ $150 
 

____To reserve ___________ additional tickets @ $20 each.  (Tickets at the door will be $25 each) 

All tickets will be held at the door.  You may choose the concert you would like to attend at any time  

(617-566-7679 or concerts@redeemerchestnuthill.org ). 
 

Name______________________________Address_______________________________ 

Telephone_____________________________  E-mail_______________________________ 

Please list my name in the programs as follows:________________________________________ 

Enclosed please find a check for _____________ made payable to the Church of the Redeemer.    

 Please submit the completed form to Suzy Westcott, at concerts@redeemerchestnuthill.org or via mail, to Suzy Westcott,  

Church of the Redeemer, 379 Hammond Street, Chestnut Hill, MA 02467 

2017-2018 CHURCH  OF THE  REDEEMER  CLASSICAL CONCERT  SERIES 

 

Our own Keisuke Wakao, oboist for the Boston Symphony Orchestra, is arranging for four concerts to be 

held at the Church of the Redeemer again this year.  These will be with a variety of professional musicians 

of the highest caliber and each concert will be followed by a reception.  Please consider being a Sponsor, 

Patron, Benefactor, Angel or Archangel to help underwrite the costs of these events.  All donors will re-

ceive an invitation for two to a special cocktail party with Keisuke where he will be accessible for conversa-

tion and will play the oboe in a mini-performance.  In addition, for a minimum donation of $150, Sponsors 

will receive two tickets to a concert of their choice.  Patrons, for a donation of $250, will receive two tick-

ets to two concerts of their choice.  Benefactors, for a donation of $500, will receive two tickets to three 

concerts of their choice.  Angels, for a donation of $750, will receive two tickets to each of the four con-

certs and Archangels, for a donation of $1000, will receive a total of ten concert tickets.  Names of Spon-

sors, Patrons, Benefactors, Angels, and Archangels will be listed in the programs if so desired. Additional 

advanced tickets for each concert are available at $20 each.  Tickets at the door will be $25. 

mailto:concerts@redeemerchestnuthill.org
mailto:concerts@redeemerchestnuthill.org
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From Michael S. Murray, Director of Music 

What a whirlwind week this has been at the Redeemer!   
 

On Sunday, May 14th, we said farewell to the Noack organ with a special Evensong. I had pondered 
what to program for such a bittersweet occasion for some time. In the end, the òevening themeó be-
came the obvious parallel for the occasion. That service closed a part of our parishõs history as it was 

the last service the Noack accompanied. Henry Balfour Gardinerõs evergreen anthem òEvening Hymnó was the musical 
centerpiece, and the choir sang it with passion and great dignity. The appointed Psalm for the day was Psalm 84, which 
was married with the elegant chant by Parry. This very psalm was the one I was asked to rehearse at my audition for 
my current position nearly 16 years ago. Given this odd coincidence, I chose to play Guilmantõs fiery òFinaló from his 
first organ sonata; a piece I played in the aforementioned audition.    
 
The subsequent week was a thoroughly fascinating one with the Organ Clearing House removing the organ, spreading 
its thousands of parts from one end of the church to the other, carefully labeling and packing them, and ultimately (five 
days later), sending the whole thing off to Georgetown to its original makerõs shop to be rebuilt. This was an amazing 
thing to see. Enclosed in this newsletter are some pictures from the organõs removal.  
 
Now that we are organ-less, for the next few weeks, the churchõs lovely Steinway piano will be used to accompany 
services before the arrival of our interim organ. This interim organ is called an òHauptwerkó. It is a relatively new 
technology in electronic organs that fully samples existing, often historic instruments with excellent effect. It is no sub-
stitute for a real pipe-organ, but it will provide a steady and dignified voice to help lead worship over the next months.   
 
Across the next 9 months or so whilst we wait for the arrival of the Schoenstein organ in 2018, we will be incorporat-
ing our wonderfully talented instrumentalists from the parish to liven up the music a little more. If you know of an 
amazing instrumentalist please do make sure I know of them!    
 
On Saturday, June 3rd, at 7:00pm, there is the opportunity to hear some of our wonderful young instrumentalists.   
The òFelix Trioó consisting of Hana Taylor (Violin), Eleanor Raine (Piano) and Charlotte Raine (Cello) are playing a 
benefit concert for òWelcoming Americaó. Donõt miss this wonderful opportunity to hear some of our amazing young 
artists! 


